
City of Sugar Hill Youth Council Session 
Wednesday, May 2nd, 2018 5:30 P.M. 

City Hall Council Chambers 

5039 West Broad Street, Sugar Hill, GA 30518 

 

Members in Attendance: Spencer Grace Williams, Kaan Cubukcu, Nida Merchant, Camryn Flores, 

 Laura Ann Acker, Camden Doker, Bhaumi Shah 

Meeting called to order at 5:52 

Camryn motioned to approve the agenda as revised, and Nida seconded the motion. 

 

Special Guest in Attendance: Mercy Montgomery, the new Economic Development Director 

● She graduated from University of Georgia, and she was a member of the redcoat band. 

● She is excited to be a member of the Sugar Hill community. 

● Each council member took a moment to share what they enjoyed about youth council and their favorite activity they have been a 

part of on the council. 

 

Minutes amended for the March 28th meeting:: 

● “March 28st -> “March 28th” 
● “historic -> historic 

● Included “who has made a flyer.” to complete a sentence 

. 

Kaan motioned to approve the amended minutes, and Laura Ann seconded the motion. 

 

Council Reports 

● Nida noted that the Youth Ambassadors had their final meeting; they shared pizza as well as ideas for the coming year. 

● Spencer interviewed for an internship for a television show, The Bold and the Beautiful. It is a paid internship in California, and she 

felt that it went very well. 

● Laura Ann reported that Makerfest went off without a hitch. She is happy it went well, and happy it is over. 

 

Mike Sullivan: Ism’s - Sexism and Racism 

● It is important to note that sexism and racism is judged on how someone receives what is said, not how it was meant to be 

received. 

● In a strictly business or professional relationship, it is important to be watchful of using generalizations when speaking . 

● If it is not necessary to be said, leave it out. 

. 

End of Year Projects 

● Each council member is expected to create a presentation to discuss their experiences for the year, and their hopes for coming 

years. The presentation can be in any format. 

● Some topics of discussion for the presentation are: 

○ What are you walking away with? 

○ What resonated with you? 

○ What went well? What did not? 

○ What do you think should change? 

○ For first-year members, did you get the base you need to succeed for later years on the council? 

○ For returning members, take a moment to look back on how past projects were planned and compare them to what we did 

this year. What went well, and what did not? 

 

At 7:03, Kaan motioned to table all remaining matters and Laura Ann seconded the motion. 


